
 Stow Police Department Page: 1   
  Dispatch Log  From: 04/17/2023  Thru: 04/23/2023     0000 - 2359     
 
 
For Date: 04/17/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0350 ALARM, BURGLAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Rm F101 motion alarm 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 spoke with multiple parties on site that are preparing  
for the marathon activities.   
 

 
                0951 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Investigated   
  Location/Address:    ADAMS DR 
         Narrative:     

04/17/2023 0952 Caller reporting a strange mechanical smeel  
in the basement. 
04/17/2023 1000 L5 reports this is a oil burner issue, they  
will be on scene for a while. Home owner already contacted  
service company. 
04/17/2023 1031 L5 reports equipment shut off, readings of  
CO2 in house were found, house vetilated and all units  
clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-276-IN 
 
                1025 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                1044 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 11WARREN01] PILOT GROVE APARTMENTS - WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

04/17/2023 1046 Alarm company reporting fire alarm at  
location for building 2 zone 170. 
04/17/2023 1050 L5 reports waterflow alaram from Building 2  
unit 1, property management to be notified. 
04/17/2023 1056 Management on scene. 
04/17/2023 1056 System reset and holding units clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-277-IN 
 
                1131 ANIMAL GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/17/2023 1131 Caller reporting a  strange acting Racoon by  
the side of the road. 
 

 
                1140 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                1219 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Investigated   
  Location/Address:    GROVE HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

04/17/2023 1219 Caller reports she was cooking and the smoke  
set off alarms, no fire at this time. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-278-IN 
 
                1222 RADAR Investigated   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                1230 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 
                1447 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 



         Narrative:     
FD responding to assist a resident.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-279-IN 
 
                1516 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FARM RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1531 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1555 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
         Narrative:     

04/17/2023 1557 Speed 47mph in a 35mph zone. 
 

 
                1625 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1631 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1635 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1648 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1656 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party reporting she scratched another car in the  
parking lot. Information logged.  
 

 
                1701 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1708 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1742 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting noised from her neighbor's apartment.  
S9/S22 responding. Officers spoke with all parties and  
advised.   
 

 
                1809 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1813 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                2112 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
 
For Date: 04/18/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0007 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0314 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

elderly male severe chest pain 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 and S4 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS 6 responding from Lincoln 
 

         Narrative:     



L5 responding 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responding 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting one to Emerson with ALS onboard 
 

         Narrative:     
S/M 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 9.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-280-IN 
 
                0512 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Fire alarm going off, no smoke or fire reported 
 

         Narrative:     
L5 and E14 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
2 story wood frame, nothing showing from outside. 
 

         Narrative:     
Fire alarm deactivated,House metered with no fidnings.  
homeowner advised to replace alarm.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-281-IN 
 
                0817 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0837 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

S2 assisted party with a turttle crossing. 
 

 
                1000 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1050 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S21 spoke with and advised caller about a scam call she  
received. 
 

 
                1059 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1153 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a sickly racoon on their back porch. S7  
responded. ACO notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 put raccoon down. ACO notified. 
 

 
                1212 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a possibly sick raccoon. S7 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 reports raccoon was put down in the backyard of 40  
Bradley Lane. ACO was notified. 
 



 
                1227 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she found a Border Collie on her property.   
She has control of the dog.  ACO was notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
Owner of dog called. S21 advised owner that her dog was with  
the ACO and she would call her back. 
 

 
                1249 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    JOANNE DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her daughter lost her Airpods and they are  
showing up at a residence in Stow. S7 responded to check  
with resident to see if they have them.  
 

         Narrative:     
S7 reports residents state they do not have them.  S21  
contacted RP, notified and advised party. 
 

 
                1319 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BROOKSIDE AVE 
 
                1438 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a smoke condition inside her house. Police  
and Fire responding.  
C20 reporting condition under control cooking smoke.  
 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-282-IN 
 
                1452 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1551 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party reporting a past road rage incident. S8  
advised party.  
 

 
                1617 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S8 assisting walk in party with information. 
 

 
                1729 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                2122 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2132 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2133 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
 
For Date: 04/19/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0001 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0004 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0530 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 



                0726 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S21 preparred audio documents for court. 
 

 
                0842 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
         Narrative:     

S7 at court. 
 

 
                0846 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    EDSON ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports someone came to his property wanted to  
measure for a pool.  Caller states the pool company didn't  
send anyone and now the party is sitting in a gray truck  
down the road from his house. S6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S6 spoke with RP. They state it was just a communication  
error with pool company. 
 

 
                0856 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0900 Generator Test Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Weekly Generator Test, Functioning at this time, no issues  
found 
 

 
                0906 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Life Alert activation for party who fell getting out of bed.  
Reporting no PI. S6 and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reports patient refusal obtained. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-283-IN 
 
                0928 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
 
                1030 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1119 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Emergency Line call.  No mapping. S21 called back number and  
left voicemail. 
 

 
                1206 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

35 yom with chest pain. S7, R17, E19 and ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-284-IN 
 
                1234 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1451 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1452 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    BRANDYMEADE CIR 



         Narrative:     
Caller reporting a MV parked on the side of the roadway with  
2 Male parties. S10 responded and the MV was GOA. 
 

 
                1504 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1526 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HARVARD RD 
 
                1544 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 call with scratching heard and normal conversation in  
the background. Upon call back spoke with a Male party who  
stated accidental by cellphone. There were 3 subsequent  
calls from the phone. S8 notified and due to the party being  
.67 miles in the woods no response needed.   
 

 
                1549 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with report information. 
 

 
                1559 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1626 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1628 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                1636 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1649 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD 
 
                1704 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1716 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/20/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0007 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0128 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for difficulty breathing. 
 

         Narrative:     
E19,R17,ALS6,S4,S11 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
Res17/ ALS6 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 2:02 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 6.9 at 2:16.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-285-IN 
 
                0705 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports his fire alarms are sounding and won't shut  
off.  He states there is no fire or smoke. S9, E12 and C20  
responded. 
 



         Narrative:     
Faulty detector found in the bedroom.  Detector was removed  
and homeowner was advised. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-286-IN 
 
                0801 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0848 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1014 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1134 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1210 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1212 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GARNER RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a vehicle drove on the wrong side of the  
road. RP states that the vehicle has since turned into their  
driveway. S7 notified. 
 

 
                1214 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1222 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1253 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NWR PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1406 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports his German Sheppard ran off. ACO was  
notified. 
 

 
                1440 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports being the victim of an unemployment scam.   
Caller reports their personal information was used to open  
an unemployment account.  Caller provided with call number  
and information. 
 

 
                1449 COURT Services Rendered   
          Location:    [CON] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT 
 
                1629 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1707 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 509] POMPOSITTICUT COMMUNITY CENTER - GREAT RD 
 
                1734 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1739 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1810 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] RAILROAD ST 
         Narrative:     

04/20/2023 1811 Maynard requesting rescue to location for a  
party need transport. 
04/20/2023 1820 R17 transporting to Emerson. 
04/20/2023 1831 R17 Off. 
 



      Refer To Fire Case:    23-287-IN 
 
                1859 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1900 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1948 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                2001 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2013 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2202 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2344 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/21/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0014 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                0038 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request lift assist for his wife with no injuries  
involved. 
 

         Narrative:     
E19 reports clear with a assist.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-288-IN 
 
                0052 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0531 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0635 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Medical alarm activation with no response. S11, R17 and ALS6  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 cancelled ALS6. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-289-IN 
 
                0806 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                0809 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                0850 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 78] HEATH HEN & MEADOW BROOK WOODLANDS - BOXBORO RD 
 
                0850 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0853 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
         Narrative:     

S7 at court. 
 

 
                1020 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 



 
                1020 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

R17 and E12 asissted party. Lift assist. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-290-IN 
 
                1043 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1148 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    FARM RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports there was a gray cat on her porch.  ACO  
notified. 
 

 
                1200 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1306 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1313 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 assited party towing a large tow. 
 

 
                1334 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1604 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1628 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 Refer To Citation:    931950AB 
 
                1645 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1659 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    ADAMS DR 
         Narrative:     

04/21/2023 1659 Animal call follow up. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-56-OF 
 
                1726 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

04/21/2023 1726 Fire Special service. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-291-IN 
 
                1754 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1755 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1956 Road Safety Complaint GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

04/21/2023 1957 Caller reports a White Ford Mustang speeding  
back an forth past his residence. 
 

 
                2011 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2036 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HASTINGS ST 
         Narrative:     

04/21/2023 2036 Caller reporting a unknown older dog is at  



thier residence and doesn't look like its doing well. Caller  
requesting ACO to location. Information relayed to ACO for  
follow up. 
 

 
                2116 WELL BEING CHECK No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    ORCHARD DR 
         Narrative:     

04/21/2023 2117 Caller requesting a well being check on his  
children at location. There is conflicting information on  
wether or not the children are home alone at this time. 
04/21/2023 2121 Mother spoken with and she is not home but  
her husband and the childrens step father is home with them.  
No issues, reporting party advised. 
 

 
                2118 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                2231 FIRE, CARBON MONOXIDE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

ADT Security reports CO detector activation with no  
response. 
 

         Narrative:     
E12 responds, locates source of CO, and shut the system  
down. Homeowner advised to make contact with a repair  
person. home was ventilated and zero readings.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-292-IN 
 
 
For Date: 04/22/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0000 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                0017 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0725 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

04/22/2023 0726 Caller reporting a party with difficulty  
breathing. 
04/22/2023 0745 R17 transporting to Emerson 0.0 
04/22/2023 0759 R17 off 7.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-293-IN 
 
                0838 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1005 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Extinguished   
  Location/Address:    HICKORY LN 
         Narrative:     

04/22/2023 1006 Caller reports a large and concerning fire  
at location. When asked why its was concerning the caller  
stated "Her husband was an Eagle Scout and has spent a lot  
of time around fires." Fire Department will respond to  
check. 
04/22/2023 1044 Car 20 reports fire now under control, home  
owners advised of regulation, Tanker 11 to stay on air  
getting water. All units clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-294-IN 
 
                1458 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1537 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1555 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + WHEELER RD 
 Refer To Citation:    933700AB 



 
                1609 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1622 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + TREATY ELM LN 
 
                1638 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1653 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WILDLIFE REFUGE - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1654 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1659 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1659 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TOWN GARDEN - TUTTLE LN 
 
                1706 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/22/2023 1708 One vehicle in lot, no one around. 
 

 
                1707 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1714 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1714 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    ATHENS ST 
 
                1717 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1726 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1749 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1754 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1847 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a MV that passes on the wrong side of the  
roadway. S22 checked the area GOA.  
 

 
                1920 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2331 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/23/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0005 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    TREATY ELM LN 
         Narrative:     

36 year old woman having heart palpatations, 
 

         Narrative:     
S6 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded 
 

         Narrative:     



ALS 5 responded from Acton. 
 

         Narrative:     
transported one to Emerson with ALS on board S/M 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
E/M 9.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-295-IN 
 
                0558 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Elderly male feeling shaky, lighteaded. Recently discharged  
from Hosp. 
 

         Narrative:     
S6 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS 6 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
Transporting one to Emerson, ALS On board, S/M 0.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-296-IN 
 
                0837 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

04/23/2023 0837 Caller requesting transport to Emerson due  
to a lower back problem and unable to walk. 
04/23/2023 0851 Transporting 0.0 
04/23/2023 0905 Off 9.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-297-IN 
 
                0851 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0945 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1117 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1123 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                1144 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1245 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    [STW 159GREAT] CITIZENS SAVING BANK - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

04/23/2023 1246 Glass break alarm from location. 
04/23/2023 1251 Nothing found, reporitng party advised the  
same. 
 

 
                1312 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

04/23/2023 1313 Medical Alarm for location for male having a  
medical issue. 
04/23/2023 1330 Resfusal obtained. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-298-IN 
 
                1453 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a  cat in the basement refusing to come out  
for its owner. Boxboro ACO notified at 1455 



 
 
                1620 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 182] 65 RIDGEWOOD DRIVE - RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting the Fire alarm in the building is active.  
Police and Fire responding.  L5 reporting dust caused the  
activation Homeowner advised.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-299-IN 
 
                1740 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1754 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 638GREAT] LION'S FIELD - GREAT RD 
 
                1759 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2012 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                2026 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for her husband. Police  Fire  
and Sudbury A2 responding.   
 

         Narrative:     
R17/Sudbury A2 transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 7.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-300-IN 
 
                2040 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a Male party on the property who was  
terminated from his position today, caller requesting to  
have him removed from the property.    
 

         Narrative:     
Party advisesd and left the property.  
 

 
                2122 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 37] PATTERSON AUTO  BODY - GREAT RD 
 
                2302 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + TUTTLE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she hit a deer with her car.   S5 and S10  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S10 requested R17. R17 responded. R17 transported patient to  
Marlborough Hospital. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-22-AC 
 
                2311 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Officer request R17 to scene of MVA.  Car vs deer. 
 

         Narrative:     
C1 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E12 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 8.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-301-IN 
 
                2345 RADAR Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + WEST ACTON RD 
 
 
 

 


